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October 21, 1953

from Dean Morrison

to Professor Lyon

I should like to make one more effort to have 
the status of Dr. Hannah Croasdale clarified and put 
on a basis consistent with her professional training 
and reputation and her contributions to the College. 
I should appreciate it if you and your departmental 
colleagues would give consideration to the possibility 
of recommending that Dr. Croasdale’s title be that of 
"Associate in Zoology" with the "rank of Assistant 
Professor." The "rank of Assistant Professor" is a 
rank that has been used in the past to give faculty 
status to members of the College staff whose work 
directly supports the teaching program without 
involving class room teaching, as for example, Miss 
Ellen Adams, Assistant Librarian, has the rank of 
Assistant Professor. In view of Dr. Croasdale’s 
professional background and length of service at 
Dartmouth, I wonder if it would not be appropriate 
to accord to her the same recognition that we have 
given to Miss Adams?

If, after reviewing this matter, the departments 
have no objection to giving this recognition to Dr. 
Croasdale, I should appreciate having a joint 
memorandum, making the recommendation for the consid­
eration of the Committee Advisory to the President. 
This need not be done immediately, but we should like 
to present any recommendation that is to be made to 
the Board of Trustees next spring. I shall be glad 
to talk the matter over with you if you desire further 
clarification.


